g School Bulletin B2l  week 37

Home Edition 01/07/24

Upcoming Events

Wednesday, 3rd July School Trip to “Wicked”, London

Wednesday, 3rd July Year 6 Induction Evening

Thursday, 4th July Year 10 Wyke College Taster Day

Friday, 5th July Year 10 Bishop Burton College Taster Day

Monday, 8th July Start of Year 6 Transition Week

Tuesday, 9th July Summer Music Concert

Wednesday, 10th July Year 10 East Riding College Taster Day

Thursday, 11th July Year 10 Wilberforce College Taster Day

Useful Links

= Qur school calendar => Our curriculum Google Site => Our school uniform

- OQur after-school clubs - Our parent website page - Our wellbeing support

Contacting the School

If you have a query or a specific concern, you can contact the school in a number of ways.

Call the Main Reception on 01482 342229

Contact your child’s Pastoral Year Team using their email - year7pastoral@kelvinhall.net,
ear9pastoral@kelvinhall.net, year10pastoral@kelvinhall.net, year11pastoral@kelvinhall.net

Email a query to info@kelvinhall.net

If you have contacted the school and have not been able to speak with the correct person or if you feel that the school has not dealt
with your query or concerns properly, you can contact a member of the Senior Leadership Team by emailing info@kelvinhall.net.
This email address is checked every day and any concerns will be passed to Mr Leng, the Head of School, or to the most
appropriate member of the Senior Leadership Team.
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School Notices &

Kelvin Hall School - Arbor & Communications

We are thrilled to share that, since switching to Arbor, 96% of parents and carers have successfully
been using the Arbor app. The Arbor app is an excellent resource for monitoring your child's
attendance, behaviour, booking appointments for Progress Evenings, and more. We also use it to
send important messages home, a feature we will increasingly rely on.

When receiving an Arbor message, if that communication is not open in the app within a certain
time (usually 2 hours), then you will receive a text. This is to ensure that all messages reach
parents and carers.

If you experience any login issues, please contact arbor@kelvinhall.net for assistance. You can find
helpful links below:

Parent & Guardian Portal - Log In

Parent & Guardian Portal - Help Guide

End of Year Exams - Well Done!

Students in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 have been completing their End
of Year exams over the last two weeks.

These conclude on Tuesday 2nd July for Year 10, and have
finished for all other Year Groups now in terms of exams in the
Exam Halls (they may still have some in their classrooms).

The students have demonstrated exemplary conduct

throughout and we want to commend them on how seriously
they have taken these exams. Well done to all students!

Equipment Reminder

Thank you for your ongoing support ensuring that our students
arrive at school prepared and ready to learn. Whilst we always
equip students if they are not fully organised, students are
expected to have a bag with their Planner, Conduct Card and a
pencil case with pens, pencil and ruler.

If you receive a message/email, this is a friendly notice to inform
you that your child does not have all of the required equipment to
learn.

Advance Notice of Road Closure - County Road North

Please be aware that there will be planned roadworks on County
Road North. Due to the location of the gas main and to keep
residents and engineers safe, Northern Gas Networks will need
to implement a road closure on County Road North at the

National Avenue Junction. Please see the attached plan for

details.

This is due to begin Saturday, 6th July and scheduled for 5
weeks until Sunday, 11th August. Please allow extra time for
travel to school.

Wellbeing Dog - Lizzie

Lizzie is back on her usual timetable and will be in school on
Tuesday and Thursday.

Gab & Grab! Kelvin Hall’s Community Pantry

Gab and Grab, our community pantry partnered with FareShare to prevent food wastage, is held 2 - 3 p.m. every Friday.
Come and have a chat with the Attendance, Pastoral and SEN teams and grab yourself a bag of shopping for the bargain price of

£1!
shopping.

New-to-you school uniforms and period products are also available free of charge. Alternatively, just pop along for a bag of

Iltems available this week included cake, tinned peas, Quaker porridge to-go bars, Hartley's Jelly, Pop Works salted toffee
crisps, Capri Sun cherry, cherry tomatoes, bread, cottage pie, frozen strawberries, and salted caramel Little Moons.
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Staying Safeguarding Savvy &

The article linked above contains a variety of tips and advice for helping young people manage
their screen time during the summer holidays.

Extracurricular Celebration e

Congratulations to Lucy G, Lily O, Lizzie F, Maria P-P,
Finley L, Alex B, Reuben D, Jack S, Harrison M Jensen P,
Jack L, Max B, Maddison S, Grace P, Annabelle C, and Mia
M for the amazing performance at the QuadKids Athletics
competition on Wednesday 26th June!

went on thelr Duke of Edinburgh expedition!

They were able to put their survival skills to the
test, and with a bit of help from Mr Grant and Mr
Thompson, made it through the night!

This was sure to be an enriching experience for
alll



https://oursaferschools.co.uk/2024/06/20/summertime-screen-time-2024/
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Last week, Miss Abedin and Miss Wilkinson
took a group of Year 7 to the Big Malarkey
event in East Park!

The day was fun-packed, and book-packed
too! Pupils got to purchase signed books,
and meet authors!

INDEPENDENCE



